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We held a gathering of the directors of the Heavenly Tribal Messiah Academy from around the world in 

the second floor of Heaven G. Burger on August 30, 2018. 

 

Through a special three-day Chung Pyung training, held according to True Parents' instructions, all the 

Cheon Il Guk leaders put down everything and had time to renew their resolve to accomplish their 

missions and responsibility as the filial sons and daughter of Heavenly Parent and True Parents. On this 

foundation, the Heavenly Tribal Messiah Academy' meeting started with the introduction of Gil Young-

Hwan as the education missionary, who had joined the FFWPU International Headquarters Education 

Department on July 1, 2018. We then had a report about Heavenly Tribal Messiah Academy activities and 

development during the first half of the year, followed by an explanation of our plans for the second half 

of the year. 

 

This concluded with time for everyone to make our determination to invest our all, putting our lives on 

the line, for the expansion and realization of HTM activities during this special 6-month period until 

Foundation Day next year that True Parents have directed. 

 

 


